
Hampton Township 
Planning Commission Meeting Minutes 

October 14, 2014, 7:30 P.M. 

ATTENDANCE 
Chair Jeremy Irrthum 
Member Dave Peine 
Member Larry Runyan 
Member Mike Tix  
Member CaSondra Schaffer 

 
 

This meeting was called to order by Chair, Jeremy Irrthum at 7:30 P.M. 
 
Stan DeBough, 4396 – 240th St. E., Building Permit for 30x40 shed.  All setback requirements 
and lot size met.  Motion by CaSondra to recommend the approval of a building permit.  
Second by Larry Runyan . All in favor, motion passed. 

 
 

Discussion was had based on information Bob Leifeld submitted from the Dakota County 
Township Association. Various ideas were discussed as to if the town should allow 
variances to zoning in relation to new home building.  It was decided that the Planning 
Commission is currently not in favor of allowing variances.  If a request for hearing is 
submitted to the Planning Commission and the fees are paid, a hearing will be granted 
then. 
 
Discussion noting the approval of a building permit by the Board of Supervisors to Doris 
Pommering, 4427 – 260th St. E. She is putting in a new basement and bringing in a home.  

 
Motion to adjourn by Larry Runyan, second by Jeremy Irrthum. All in favor, Motion carries. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Timm 

Clerk 


